Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen Meeting Minutes Wednesday, January 20, 2021 Meeting via Zoom

Attendees: Chairman Gene Chandler, Selectman Vicki Garland, Selectman August Vincent

Meeting opened at 2:30 p.m.

Chairman Chandler and Selectmen Vincent attended the meeting in person. Selectman Garland attended via Zoom due to COVID concerns.

Selectman Garland came to Town Hall on Tuesday, 1/19/2021 to sign checks, letters and building permits. Chairman Chandler and Selectmen Vincent signed items throughout the meeting.

Chairman Chandler asked if everyone was ok with approving the minutes of 1/13/21. GGC – yes, VLG – yes, ADV – yes

Chairman Chandler asked for opinions on purchasing an air purifier through the state to be used in the meeting hall at Town Hall and the meeting room at the Glen fire station during voting. The total cost would be \$1800.00 (includes a maintenance contract). This is a large discount compared to the regular cost and can come from grant money received for COVID expenditures. GGC – yes, VLG – yes, ADV – yes.

Chairman Chandler updated everyone on the plans for Town Meeting and voting day. He expects the Governor to issue an executive order on Friday, 1/22/21 after the House has a chance to see Senate Bill 2. Once this is decided we can go ahead with the plans to have voting on Tuesday, May 11, 2021 and the deliberative portion of Town Meeting on Thursday, May 13, 2021.

Selectman Garland reported that work will be done on the overhead doors at the Glen fire station on Saturday, 1/23/21. Someone needs to be present during the work. A volunteer will be there to cover this.

Selectman Vincent reported that there was no news from the Planning Board meeting held on 1/19/21.

Kim Gardiner asked why she has not received a letter from the Selectmen regarding the property at the end of her driveway. Chairman Chandler told her that they would send her a letter with any permits issued for the property and let her know what is permitted.

Selectman Vincent made a motion at 2:47 p.m. to enter nonpublic session for discussion of a personnel item per NH RSA 91-A:3 II (b). Selectman Garland seconded the motion. Roll call vote GGC – yes, VLG - yes, ADV – yes.

Selectman Vincent made a motion at 3:00 p.m. to end the nonpublic session. Selectman Garland seconded the motion. Roll call vote GGC – yes, VLG - yes, ADV – yes.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Mary Miller Secretary

Building Permits Issued:

01/20/2021 2 GLENL/181 B7 Building Permit/New deck